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BUCKS COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

Newtown Campus
Date:   December 8, 2016
Time:  11 A.M.

________________________________________________________________________

PRESENT:


Thomas Skiffington, Presiding 

Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld Jr 

James Dancy 
Blake Eisenhart 

Elizabeth W. Fineburg 

Otto Grupp III 

Elizabeth Graver 

Carol Mignoni-Ferguson 

William Maeglin
Garney Morris 

Philip Wursta 

Jeffrey Garton, Esq.

Dr. Stephanie Shanblatt

ABSENT: Frank Farry, Frank Fazzalore, Frederick Gudknecht and Carol Shelly. 

Mr. Skiffington called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM and announced that earlier in the day the Board of Trustees met in executive session to discuss real estate, labor relations and personnel matters.  
Upon motion by Mr. Dancy, seconded by Mr. Grupp, the minutes of the November meeting were approved.   
CHAIR’S REPORT
Mr. Skiffington reported on the recent dedication of Grupp Hall and thanked the Grupp family for their generous donation.  The Chair noted the sad passing of Mary Fazzalore, wife of trustee Frank Fazzalore.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
The President reported that on November 29 the college sponsored a Day of Giving in collaboration with United Way of Bucks County, Foundation and Alumni Relations, Student Life and Athletics, Upper Bucks Campus and Lower Bucks Campus. The outcome was $2,500 collected in gift cards for older children, $4,000 in food donations, and a successful blood drive and over 100 volunteers participating.  Additionally, Radio BUX completed a 48 hour web-based telethon in November where donors payed to see gamers play a game called Extra Life via the web.  The event raised a total of $4,511 to benefit Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia (CHOP).  

Dr. Shanblatt also highlighted the work of the UBC club Teachers of Tomorrow which hosted three activities this semester including: a Fall Festival at Christ Home in Warminster for children awaiting foster home placement, a bake sale which raised $300 to purchase supplies for the Grandview Hospital Pediatric Unit and a Basket Bingo Night which raised $1,300 to benefit community groups whose focus is aiding children and youth such as Keeper’s Club in Dublin.

President Shanblatt thanked Professors Charlie Groth and Sarahlyn Bruck for facilitating another successful Student Research Conference on December 2 when hundreds of students presented the results of their topical research to faculty, staff and peers.  
The President congratulated the Arts department on its designation as an All-Steinway School. Thanks to Ed Ferdinand, who started this endeavor 8 years ago with a grant application, and to John Mathews, Steve Bresnen and the entire music faculty.  A celebratory concert is planned for May 6, 2017.

Dr. Shanblatt announced that Bucks is one of 4 community colleges awarded a grant by the Commonwealth to combat sexual assault as part of the "It's On Us PA" campaign.  The campaign fosters discussions across the commonwealth about how we address the serious issue of campus sexual assault.   Our initiative will make an app available to students to allow them to communicate directly with the Safety & Security Office.
In conclusion the President highlighted the accomplishments of several staff members.
· Jim Sell has been named President of the Arts and Cultural Council of Bucks County.

· Tobi Bruhn was appointed to the Board of Directors of the Pennsylvania Association of Nonprofit Organizations.
· Marta Kaufmann is serving as a judge in the annual community college marketing competition sponsored by the National Council for Marketing and Public Relations.
· Jenell Bramlage and Barbara Yetman are presenting an overview of our Mission Review process at the Middle States Annual Conference.

PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
ACADEMIC, STUDENT & TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE – Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld, Chair
Student Government Association (SGA) President Razin Karu reported on SGA activities.  Student leaders are focused on three areas: leadership, improving use of technology and campus interaction. Leadership is being enhanced by encouraging club leaders to jointly sponsor events of mutual interest and share weekly reports on their activities.  Initiatives in technology include sponsoring the UPace mobile app for scheduling time in the Fitness Center, adding more printing and charging stations and encouraging use of BucksMail and other college apps.  Among activities undertaken to improve campus interaction are regular meetings with President Shanblatt, hosting the 3rd Annual Centurion Reception and support of Alumni Day.   A major initiative was Kindness Week @ Bucks, a week of themed days with events to promote Bucks as a welcoming environment where students are encouraged to support one another.
Next Jason Mayland, Interim Vice President ITS, reviewed the major accomplishments of the
Information Technology staff during the past year.  Key institutional initiatives include rollout of Office 365, network infrastructure upgrade, new classroom videoconferencing solution, increased functionality for Colleague users, implementation of new identify management platform and enhanced document management capability.  

Multimedia staff installed a new sound system in the gym and improved on-campus broadcast quality while the Enterprise Systems group implemented payment controls.in-house payment plan and 25Live.  Technical Services significantly improved speed and performance for lab and library computers and the Help Desk completed the merger of staff to form one cohesive team and provided launch support for several key college initiatives.    Among the projects planned for 2017 are refresh of the college website, adoption of a comprehensive disaster recovery solution and use of predictive analytics.

Tracy Timby, Dean Business Studies, discussed activities undertaken in support of Entrepreneurship at Bucks.  The Introduction to Entrepreneurship course has been well received at Lower Bucks and will be offered at Bucks County Technical High School in spring.  A speaker series has highlighted avenues to pursue entrepreneurship opportunities.  Another important development is the Technical High School Super-Articulation agreement with Bloomsburg University which will facilitate pursuit of an associate or bachelor’s degree by qualified technical high school graduates.  Finally, the Start Me Up Challenge, modeled after the popular television show Shark Tank, offers area entrepreneurs the chance to obtain funding and assistance to launch their business concept. 
CONSENT AGENDA – William D. Maeglin, Chair, Finance Committee
Mr. Skiffington announced that all action items would be considered on the Consent Agenda.  Trustees were advised that if discussion was requested on any item, that item would be removed from the Consent Agenda.  There were no requests to remove items from the agenda.  
Upon motion by Mr. Maeglin and second by Mr. Morris, the Board of Trustees approved the following Consent Agenda items as presented:

· Ratification of Executive Committee Approvals 
▪ AV equipment for Science Center to Star AVR, Inc. using COSTARS for $44,922.

▪ AV equipment for Science Center to Advanced AV, LLC using COSTARS for

  $42,996.

· Bid Award
▪ Gateway Lobby renovation to Park-O’Rourke, LLC for $109,708.
· Other Contract Awards
▪ Gateway Lobby furnishings to Corporate Environments, Inc. using COSTARS for

  $27,449.
▪ Science Center lab equipment to Fisher Scientific, Inc. for $21,396.

▪ Landscape design for Newtown Campus to Wallace, Roberts & Todd, LLC for 

  $136,216.
· Change Order – for electrical substation replacement to Philips Brothers, Inc. for 
$28,341.

· Other Action – approval of fiscal year 2016 Audit report prepared by Baker, Tilly.
BOARD COMMENTS 
There were no board comments.
ADJOURN

Upon the motion being duly made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 AM.  The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees will be on January 12, 2017 at 11 AM on the Newtown Campus.

______________________________________________Elizabeth W. Fineburg, Secretary
